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Live into Hope: The Theme for the 226th General Assembly 
 
That’s nice, you might be thinking, to choose a hymn title as the theme for a General Assembly. 
The hymn is based on Luke 4:16-19, Jesus’ sermon in Nazareth. But what is a General Assembly 
and how does it matter? Maybe another question is what do we believe about what church is. The 
Book of Order cites the Nicene Creed as it reminds Presbyterians that “with all Christians of the 
Church catholic, we affirm that the Church is “one holy catholic and apostolic.” That is, we affirm 
our “historical continuity with the whole Church of Jesus Christ, just as we are “willing to seek and 
to deepen communion with all other churches within the one holy catholic and apostolic Church.” 
 
Yet, we also observe some historic principles of church order. These are built upon discernment 
of God’s will through the Holy Spirit and Scripture. Consider Acts 15 relating what may have been 
the first council with apostles and elders meeting in Jerusalem; it’s a question of accepting      
Gentiles into the church. The PCUSA is still governed by presbyters – ruling elders and teaching 
elders (more familiarly known as ministers of Word and Sacrament). We gather in councils –    
session (which “leads and guides the witness of the congregation”), presbytery, synod, and    
General Assembly. Trusting in Jesus Christ, who is Lord of all creation, we “seek a new openness 
to God’s mission in the world” and “to people everywhere and to all creation.” 
 
General Assembly is the council of the whole church “to the end that the whole church becomes 
a community of faith, hope, love, and witness.” GA meets every two years and is comprised of 
equal numbers of ruling and teaching elders elected by each presbytery and reflective of our     
diversity. Ruling elder Michelle Nolan from Rome and I were chosen to serve as commissioners 
from Utica Presbytery. 
 
The committees to which we are assigned will meet virtually to help control costs. The plenary 
sessions run from June 29 to July 4 in Salt Lake City. Please hold us, and indeed, the Assembly, 
the whole church, and the whole world in prayer that we may listen to and for the Holy Spirit and 
truly “live into hope” for all God’s children have got a place in the choir. 
 
Peace and good, 
Betsy 
 

Luke 4:16-19 
When he came to Nazareth, where he had been brought up, He went to the synagogue on 
the Sabbath day, as was his custom. He stood up to read, and the scroll of the prophet    
Isaiah  was given to him.  He unrolled the scroll and found the place where it was written:  
“The spirit  of the Lord is upon me, because he has anointed me to bring good news to the 
poor.  He has sent me to proclaim release to the captives and recovery of sight to the blind, 
to let the oppressed go free, to proclaim the year of the Lord’s favor.”  
 



 

Prayer List:  

Men and women who protect us and our freedoms                                                      

Sharon Chasteen   Brianna Nicole   Carole Jean Crimmins  Jim Crossway    

Scott Darling   Allan Dickinson   Ed Douglas & family  Dennis Eldredge          

Betty Foor  Lou Gemelli   Donna Eldredge Hodge   Bill & Julie Hulser & granddaughters   

Susan Jones  Valerie Keller  Jeffrey Maine   Wes Maine   Joe Maneen   Joan Matteson    

Rebecca Mento   Claire Miller   Henry & Sue Miller  Marvin Nellenback   The Orendorfs   

Sharon Outtrim  Mildred Parks  Steve Price   Patricia Ruller  Fred & Jean Sullivan        

Sue Thuener    Utica Presbytery   Ed Vennaro   Tony Vennera   Jim Wildey                                                     

Mike, whose parents are  missionaries in Brazil                                                             

Prayers for protection & healing for Kassandra & our homeless population 

    We join Utica Presbytery in praying for: Special Offerings of the PC(USA) (One Good    

    Hour of Sharing, Christmas Joy, Pentecost, Peacemaking); Forest  Pres. Church, Lyons    

    Falls; 226th General Assy. of the Pres. Church (USA General Assembly PC(USA);        

    Rev. Betsy Jay & Elder Michelle Dolan, Commissioners to the 226th General Assembly;     

    Niccolls Memorial Presbyterian Church, Old Forge   

Worship Responsibilities 

June 2    Reader—George Gullis 

Rev. Betsy Jay  Greeter—Cheryl Waldo 

   Fellowship—Class Act 

 

June 9    Reader – Steve Getman                                                                                                                     

Rev. Martie Fischer     Greeter – Sandra Eldredge 

   Fellowship – Deacons 

 

June 16  Reader – Jan Heap 

Rev. Betsy Jay               Greeter – Anita Smith 

   Communion —Karen Macrina, George Gullis 

   Fellowship –  Janet Darling /Friends 

 

June 23  Reader – Karen Macrina 

Rev. Betsy Jay       Greeter –Cheryl Waldo 

Children's Day  Fellowship - Religious Studies 

 

June 30  Reader —Anita Smith 

Ken Palmer  Greeter —Susan Backus 

   Fellowship —Deacons 

 

PLEASE BE SURE TO NOTIFY 

THE OFFICE WHEN YOU 

HAVE A LOVED ONE IN THE  

HOSPITAL, OR IN NEED OF  



 

FREE DINNER 

                          

 

Our dinners continue to be well attended and always 

bring positive feedback.  Our volunteers that prepare, 

serve and clean up are nothing short of amazing.   

Want to be amazing too?  They can ALWAYS use  

June 13                                          

Hot Dogs, Hamburgers 

Macaroni Salad 

Beverage & Dessert 

June 27  

Pulled Pork  

Corn Salad 

Beverage & Dessert                           

 

A note from Janet Darling 

On June 14th I will be undergoing knee surgery.  I am looking for help with 

coffee hours on the third Sundays of the month while I am gone.  I also need 

someone to help the Reader count the collection each Sunday after the      

service and have that money delivered to me at home so I can prepare the 

deposit and do my necessary paperwork.  Thank you! 

 

Let’s help Janet out as she recovers! 

_______________________________________________________________ 



 

 

 

 

  

 

  

On May 26th, Trinity Sunday, Rosie Jane Smithson received the 

sacrament  of baptism.  Rosie is the daughter of Sarah Smithson 
and granddaughter of Mike and Lynne Orendorf.  It is with great 

Joy and thanksgiving that we welcome her as a member of the 
household of God and joined with us in this one body, the church of 

Jesus Christ  our one Lord. 

 We celebrate with Sue Thom-
as as she steps down as 
chairperson and member of 
The Mohawk Valley Council 
of Churches.  Sue has most 
ably represented First    
Presbyterian on the council 
for over ten years.  

 Thank you  Sue for your 
years of dedication on behalf 
of the congregation. 

Saturday a.m. on May 25th we 

once again held the Blessing of 

the Bikers at the Ilion Marina.  As 

always it was well attended and 

greatly appreciated.  Thank you 

Rev. Betsy for continuing this     

tradition and to all who helped 

host it and to all who attended.  

Safe travels to all….until next 

year!! 
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